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Ellsworth Noontime Rotary Board Meeting Minutes
8:00 AM Darlings Chevrolet Conference Room

Tuesday, June 19, 2018
Attendance:

Tiffany McMullen, Jennifer Saunders, Leann Beal, Heidi Grindle, and David Wells (Assistant Governor Region #8). 

Old business: 
Tiffany encouraged the Board to continue to promote the E-Waste event planned for July 21, 2018 from 7 AM to 12 PM.  Club members should be at Home Depot at 6 AM to help setup and for a pre-event safety meeting.  The deadline to order orange t-shirts for this event is Friday; Terry has been taking orders and will place the order soon.  The Board was hopeful the posters would clearly state air conditioners and florescent lights would NOT be accepted this year.  In the past it has not been consistent in regards to accepting air conditioners; the years they were accepted there was a required $10 fee in addition to a donation for the scholarship fund.  The company has decided this year not to accept them at all.  Jen will be speaking with the company approximately two weeks before the event to remind them of our expectations, to bring a forklift, and confirm any last minute changes they might have.  Home Depot has been very accommodating in the past with space and forgotten items.  Tiffany suggested maybe making a list of helpful items prior to the event might make the event run smoother.  Leann will be reminding the club members during weekly meetings of the expectations concerning this event.  Please bring friends and strong family members to help unload e-waste from the vehicles.
There still has been no report provided from the School System on the Apple Dumpling Project.  Tim McCluskey is longer the principal which may explain why we have not heard back.  The Board was happy that the books are available at different libraries and believe the materials were likely sent home with students, so the project was still a success.

New business:
Club Assembly will be held on June 28, 2018.  The changing of Officers Ceremony will take place during this time as well.  The Club will be providing lunch free of charge; be sure to let Terry know if you will be attending.  Leann will be discussing her goals for next club year as well as reviewing successes from Club Year 2017-2018.  This should be a relaxed and conversational meeting and a time for new members to ask questions or provide feedback on their first year experiences.  

Committee Reports:

Jen Saunders, Treasurer
The Board discussed whether club dues should be increased this year to cover the $4.00 increase approved by Rotary International.  It was felt at this time we did not need to increase our dues to cover this increase.  The $200 dues is sufficient to meet our operating budget and absorb a few special projects that might come up during the club year.
Heidi-Noel Grindle, Secretary
Heidi reported Amy did a great job taking care of attendance both at the meeting and in Clubrunner while she was away last week.  There was a discussion on how Foundation Giving would be invoiced next year and the Secretary’s role in that process.  It was preliminarily decided the Foundation Chair would email a Foundation Giving invoice to members in February or March, or sooner after the Foundation Giving goal has been set by Rotary.  The Board remembered the new amount being set as early as November.  It was thought having checks made out to Noontime Rotary would be best for record keeping purposes; members could still donate cash or pay online at Myrotary.com as well.  The checks would be deposited into our account first and then one check along with the form would be sent to the Foundation.  This would allow all members contributing to receive proper credit with the Foundation.
Mark Politte, Focus group

A focus group session with Jacquelynn Kaufman, ALS Maine Collaborative was approved by the Board last month through an email vote.  A date for this focus group session has not been set yet; Mark is waiting for Ron to let him which date works best for his schedule.  After the date is finalized, the prep meetings will be scheduled for member involvement.   
Leann Beal, Program
The calendar is filling up for this quarter.  Leann is still looking for a program to take place on July 5, it will likely be a cash mob or picnic.  July 5 is difficult as attendance is likely to be small due to the Holiday.  Some potential programs for this quarter include lunch at Dragonfire (a new pizza place at the Mill Mall), Breakwater Crossfit, having Cara Romano present an update on behalf of Heart of Ellsworth, inviting Gretchen Wilson from the Chamber of Commerce to present an update, and a visit to Josies Country Store (a café and convenient store replacing Ben’s Store on the Surry Road).  There may even be a classification talk or two.  
Paul Pangburn, Students 
There was a discussion on setting up a meeting with the Guidance Counselors at the High School in August to brainstorm what we could do better and what is working well with the students, have a discussion on our expectations for the program, and to let them know what our goals are for the students.  The Board felt we should reach out to them before they leave for summer vacation.  The Board was supportive of meeting at the School if it worked best for the Guidance Office.  There was a short discussion on the scholarship form; it appears when it was updated this year it may have lost the letterhead.  This may have happened between the software programs that were used.  The Club is not identified on the copy provided to the students online.  The Scholarship manual does list the requirements to apply; however, still lists a “C” average to receive the funds.  The Board may have wanted to restrict that to an actual grade point average (GPA) number; however, if that was the intent the school did not update the manual.  The manual may want to reference who the application will be sent to so that it can be matched to the application or the application may need to be updated to include the Noontime Rotary letterhead.  
Crystal Richards, Membership
Lorianne Jackson will be inducted into the Club on June 21, 2018.  This is so close to the end of the 2017-2018 Club Year, the Board decided not to bill Lorianne for the remaining portion of this year.  The invoice for Lorianne will include the new member fee and the dues for the 2018-2019 Club Year.  The Board received a membership application from Shannon Byers, as nominated by Connie.  Leann motioned to approve the application and Jen seconded the motion; all Board members voted unanimously in favor.  Tiffany will ask Terry to put this request for membership out to the members this week.  Sarah has confirmed she is unable to return to the Club at this time due to work restraints; she will be removed from the roster effective June 30, 2018.  Elsie recently reached out to Leann and Heidi and stated she would like to remain a member.  Her work schedule has been busy; however, she is hopeful things will slow down soon and she will be able to attend the meetings.  Unfortunately, at this time Megan Harmon has decided to resign from the Club.  She will also be removed from the roster effective June 30, 2018 in preparation for the Rotary International billing cycle.  District Governor Ehrlenbach reported that our District membership has grown by 25 members since July 1, 2017.  Our Club membership has increased from 27 to 31 (not including Lorianne and Shannon). 
Josh Kelsey, Foundation 
Grant application has been submitted and received.  We have not received an award letter yet.
President Elect  
Leann discussed with the Board presenting the weekly speakers with a thank you gift rather than a lunch.  It appears most speakers either do not want a lunch or do not have time to eat the lunch prior to presenting.  She thought it might be more meaningful to give them something to remember the Club by such as a coffee cup.  This would not be more expensive than purchasing a lunch for them.  The only commitment by the Club would be a two year commitment to this idea.  When pricing coffee cups Leann discovered we would need to purchase a specific number.  Leann will be surveying the membership at the Club Assembly about this new idea.  Leann reviewed her goals for next Club Year; although they look very similar to the ones from last year she will present them to the Club at Club Assembly on June 28.  Leann will be looking for a new corporate sponsor or two for the Ducky Race fundraiser.  She plans on keeping the following fundraisers: E-Waste Event, Valet Parking at Woodlawn, selling Ducky Tickets at the Rotary Blueberry Breakfast, Ducky Race at Autumn Gold, and the Bowling for Polio event.  Leann would also like to continue having a family picnic mid-summer.  She is also considering taking on the challenge of starting the process of building a Strategic Plan for the Noontime Rotary Club.
Message from David Well (Assistant Governor Region #8):
Assistant Governor David Wells congratulated the Noontime Rotary Club on a fantastic year.  He stated Tiffany set the bar very high for Leann as the incoming president.  He has been very impressed with the way the Club has grown and increased their commitment to Rotary over the past five years.  He encouraged Leann to look toward the many mentors she has available in her year of presidency.   

Board decisions:

Approved focus group topic via email vote.  Approved Shannon Byers membership application.
Follow-up action:

Tiffany will contact Terry about E-Waste posters and notifying the membership of Shannon’s pending membership application.  Contact EHS guidance department to see if they are available for a board meeting to review the scholarship application format and our missions and goals for the student program.  Leann will be contacting a few companies as potential Duck Race sponsor (s).

Next board meeting: 
The next Board meeting will be held in the High Street Machias Savings Bank conference room on July 11, 2018 at 8:00 AM.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 AM.
Date: June 22, 2018

Signature: Heidi-Noёl Grindle
Submitted by Secretary Heidi Grindle

Date emailed to President: June 22, 2018
